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Although it is the Lansing School District policy for new teachers to be assigned a mentor for their first four years of employment, I was not given consistent help. I had a co-teacher from my first placement that took me under her wing and over-see my activities during my second year and I did have an outright mentor during my third year. My first and fourth years were spent on my own. I would like to take this opportunity to write a thank you note to those two ladies, for watching over me.
Dear Wendy McWhorter,


I would like to take some time to officially thank you for helping me during my tenure with the Lansing School District. You have gone over and beyond what has been expected of a mentor, even though you were only assigned that post for my second year.


During my first year, we were working at the same school and you noticed that I as real rough around the edges. Although you were not my official mentor, you helped me out by showing me how to address my students and how to think about lessons that would interest them (as well as me). You guided me through the necessary “politics” in recording the events
You introduced me to the Michigan Art Educators Association (MAEA) and told me how important this resource would be to my career. The MAEA is everything you said it would be. It is a giant cache of people willing to share art lessons. There are all of the vendors that are involved with the promotion of art within the schools. I have gained a lot of experience (not to mention the necessary Professional Development credits) just by following this one piece of advice.
If I am ever given the opportunity to mentor a new teacher in the future, I hope to have a solid repertoire like you do and to be able to remember, and pass on, half of the professional contacts you have in your memory banks. You seem to know at least one tidbit about every art teacher in the state of Michigan. You have watched over me and have helped me through some sticky situations and I just hope to be able to help somebody else as effectively as you did somewhere down the line. I thank you very much for the time you spent with, and for, me.
Sincerely,

Lial Miller

Dear Janice Lykes,

I would like to take some time to officially thank you for the time you spent serving as my mentor. I had been assigned to your school building and Mrs. Henry chose to have you watch over me, only to have my placement reassigned in December, but you continued to mentor my progress throughout the school year.

While mentoring me, you made me think about my approach to teaching and why I did the things I did. I had learned how to develop great lessons from my previous mentor, but I was still a little rough around the edges as I gave them to the students. You made me think about how I could use my voice, without raising it, to maintain classroom management.

We spent some time going to conference meetings with your “Intense Mentor Training” group through Michigan State University and talked about cross-curricular lesson development. I particularly liked going to the Hands-On Museum where we had the opportunity to play with the science oriented supplies before we sat together and drafted a lesson. I do wish you had the opportunity to see me teach the next year, in a setting that was not as rough as Riddle; I was everything we thought I could be. I also wish we had a second year to work together; I would like to know more about that “Intense Mentor Training” program and how it helps the mentor look at the mentee.

If I am ever given the opportunity to mentor a new teacher, I hope to be able to keep in mind the lessons you have taught me and to be able to make them think as much as you made me. I appreciated our time together and thank you very much.

Sincerely,

Lial Miller
